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A Message From Your Board of Trustees 
The Plain Township Board of Trustees understands how important it is for residents to be fully informed about 
their government, particularly when citizens are tasked with making decisions about the funding of their 
Township services. To keep our community informed, this article will present budgetary information about our parks, 
as well as information regarding the upcoming parks levy on the ballot this May. 
Why are our Plain Township parks important to the community? 
Just as water, sewer, and public safety are considered essential public services, parks are vitally important in 
establishing and maintaining a good quality of life in a community by ensuring the health of families, young people, and 
seniors. Our parks contribute greatly to the economic and environmental well-being of our community, as well as our 
region. According to the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, creating, improving, and promoting places for 
people to be physically active, can improve individual and community health, as well as result in a 25 % increase of 
residents who exercise at least three times weekly. 
A study by Penn State University showed significant correlations to reductions in stress, lowered blood pressure, 
and perceived physical health in connection with the length of stay in visits to parks. 
The Plain Township Board of Trustees has worked hard to provide Plain Township the best possible level of service for 
the lowest cost to the taxpayer. Plain Township has secured hundreds of thousands of dollars in grant funding for our 
parks to replace a playground, build restrooms, develop Veterans Park, and much more. Funding for our parks derives 
almost entirely out of the general fund. Unfortunately, the State of Ohio has reduced the share of tax dollars it 
sends to our local government. For example, the estate tax, which funded the parks in the past, has been 
eliminated. As a result of these state cuts to local governments, Plain Township has lost hundreds of thousands of 
dollars in funding. These state cuts have compelled Plain Township to seek replacement funding in order to maintain 
our outstanding park system. 
How much will the parks levy cost? 
This 1.5 mill levy will cost the owner of a $100,000 home about $52.50 a year, or roughly $4.38 a month. If passed, this 
will be the only levy Plain Township will have dedicated to funding our parks. Our parks provide Plain Township with 
our own identity which strongly correlates with the good quality of life present in our community.   
Given the exceptional standard of our parks programs, amenities, partnerships, and diversity in their usage, our 
park system is critical in making Plain Township a great place to live, work, worship, and play. 
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A Message From Your Fiscal Officer  
On May 7th, local residents will have the opportunity to vote on a tax levy that will allow Plain Township to keep up with 
the increasing demands for parks and recreation in our growing community. For the past several years, the Trustees have 
been subsidizing the Plain Township Parks System from the general fund at an ever-increasing rate. Why is there a shortfall? 
The main cause has to do with the elimination of Ohio Estate Tax Revenues and decreases in Local Government Funding 
from the State of Ohio. The other reason is simply economic factors: the cost of gas, the cost of buying and maintaining 
vehicles and mowers, replacing unsafe 
playground equipment, maintaining 
facilities, walking trails and fields, as 
well as other costs, continue to grow.  
While Plain Township has been able to 
increase parks revenue through user fees, 
while reducing costs and increasing 
efficiency, the subsidy of the parks from 
the general fund is not sustainable.  
Additional funding is needed to continue 
to maintain the parks and provide a safe 
environment for our children and 
families.    
The basics of public finance are quite 
simple, for Ohio cities the largest 
revenue source is the income tax; for 
Ohio townships (and schools) the largest 
revenue source is the property tax levy. 
The differences are major. Cities have 
the advantage. With an income tax, as 
payrolls grow, there is a proportional 
increase to the municipality in the form 
of tax revenues. Levies, on the other 
hand, never generate more revenue, 
regardless of increases in property values. As you can see in the chart below, the Plain Township Parks System receives no 
money from your current property taxes.  The proposed Parks Levy will provide a revenue stream dedicated to Capital 
Improvements for the parks as well as maintaining the parks at a level you have come to expect. 
It is well recognized that no one, including your elected officials, likes to pay taxes. But it is equally well recognized that the 
quality of local services is determined through your support of levies. When you look around the region, you can see that the 
hallmarks of a good community are good schools, good services and a safe environment. These are the qualities that help to 
maintain and increase property values. So be sure to vote on May 7th, and when you do, remember the Parks Levy and 
its importance to the excellent lifestyle we enjoy in Plain Township. 

                                           Thank you, Tom Wolf , CPA 
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